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Frontier Natural Products Co-op has recalled non-organic Nutmeg for 

possible Salmonella contamination 
 
(JUNEAU, AK) – Frontier Natural Products Co-op (Norway, Iowa) is recalling two 
non-organic nutmeg products because they have the potential to be contaminated 
with Salmonella. 
 
The two products, sold under the brand names of “Frontier Bulk” and “Whole 
Foods 365,” can be identified by the following labeling information: 

 
Brand Name Product Name Size/Weight UPC Code Lot Code 
Frontier Bulk Nutmeg Ground 16.00 oz. 0-89836-00165-8 0306 

On this bulk package, the lot code will be found on the front label directly above the UPC code. 
 

Brand Name Product Name Size/Weight UPC Code Lot Code 
Whole Foods 365 Nutmeg Ground 1.92 oz. 0-99482-41931-8 0321 

On this bottled glass item, the lot code will be found on the bottom of the bottle. 
 
The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation has confirmed that the 
recalled products have been distributed in Alaska.   
 
No illnesses have been associated with the products. 

Salmonella is an organism that may cause fever, nausea, vomiting, abdominal 
pain and possibly bloody diarrhea in healthy individuals. It can cause serious 
and sometimes fatal infections in young children, frail or elderly people, and 
others with weakened immune systems. Consumers with these symptoms should 
consult their health care provider.  

Consumers who have purchased these products are urged to discard them and 
contact Frontier Products about a refund.  Consumers with questions may 



contact Frontier Products at 1-800-669-3275 (Monday through Friday from 8:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. CST).   

For more recall details, please visit                             
http://www.fda.gov/Safety/Recalls/ucm235300.htm  
   
For more information on recalls affecting Alaskans, visit DEC’s website: 
http://www.dec.state.ak.us/eh/fss/recalls/food_recalls.html.  
 
DEC is now on Twitter. Follow updates at http://twitter.com/AKDEC. 
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